
 

 

 

Media alert         9 December 2021 

Please cascade to all media staff 

Reminder for safe reporting on assisted dying/euthanasia   

While the court proceedings of Glenn Stratton and the death of his father Colin Stratton is a story of public interest, media 

are reminded of the importance of responsible reporting on assisted dying/euthanasia.   

Australian media are encouraged to follow the Mindframe communication guidelines  when reporting on details of this 

court proceeding, and to avoid including content that may impact negatively on those with a  l ived experience of suicide 

and the broader community. These include: 

- Remove details of method of assisted dying/euthanasia 

> Methods of assisted dying or euthanasia are often the same as suicide.  

> Removing explicit details can minimise the risk of imitative behavior for those at risk of suicide.  

> If method must be included, please reflect on why this is important. If method is included, please use very general 

descriptions. 

- Minimise use of language associated with suicide  

> Prominent stories of assisted dying/euthanasia may attract people at risk of suicide. Where possible, remove the 

word ‘suicide’ or ‘assisted suicide’ from the headline, byline or key search terms for the story. 

- Ensure accuracy and context 

> It is important to distinguish between suicide and assisted dying/euthanasia. 

> It is important to provide context about Mr Stratton’s terminal i l lness to reduce the likelihood of vulnerable 

people identifying with the story and the risk of imitative behavior. 

- Including appropriate help-seeking information  

> Add at least two 24/7 crisis support services to any stories discussing suicide or assisted dying/euthanasia.  

> Individuals who may be impacted by coverage are more likely to seek help and support when appropriate services 

are included in stories. 

Support services 

 
 

https://mindframe.org.au/suicide/communicating-about-suicide/mindframe-guidelines


 

 

 

Media self-care 

Reporting suicide and mental i l lness can also impact to the welfare of journalists. To support media professionals 

Mindframe, in consultation with the DART Centre Asia Pacific, has developed journalism self-care resources for media 

professionals reporting suicide and mental i l lness. These resources can be found here. 
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